

Executive Committee 2009 Year in Review

Officers

Co-Presidents: Mary Beth Cox & Sarah Adams-Cornell Vice President: Kodi Herman (through July 2009)

Secretary: Kathleen Ryan Treasurer: Beverly Liticker

The purpose of the executive committee is to meet on the even month to discuss, organize and plan neighborhood events, programs and meetings. We exist to meet and exceed the goals set forth in our by laws. "...improving and beautifying the neighborhood, educating members in prevention of residential crime and vandalism, improving neighborhood and community relationships, and striving to uphold the Urban Conservation District (UCD) codes to improve the value of our property." - Article I of Mayfair Heights Home Owners Association By Laws.

This year we have...

- Held meetings with area businesses, specifically those in the Mayfair Village Shopping Center, to discuss a partnership to promote shopping locally and neighborhood sponsorship.
- Hosted guest speaker, Sgt. Epperly at an association meeting to discuss crime trends in our neighborhood as well as crime prevention.
- Purchased signs for both North and South entrances into our neighborhood to announce upcoming meetings and events.
- Sponsored Ladies of Mayfair. This group was formed to give the women of our neighborhood a chance to meet and learn something new. Self-defense was taught and practiced. Led by Kodi Herman.
- Worked with the Oklahoma City Chamber of Commerce and dialoged on how to attract desirable businesses to our shopping center.
- Sponsored Curbs to Creeks, a program to mark storm drains and educate neighbors on keeping our local creeks and rivers clean by not dumping waste into storm drains. Led by Michelle Foy.
- Partnered with Mayfair Heights United Methodist Church to celebrate National Night Out, an
 event that shows neighborhood unity against crime. Neighbors who went above and beyond
 through service acts were recognized and given a small gift and certificate.
- Participated in a round table discussion with Neighborhood Alliance to discuss the relationship between neighborhood associations and adjacent businesses, specifically shopping centers.
- Sponsoring a new program, Neighbors Helping Neighbors. This outreach program was designed for neighbors to work on small, manual labor projects for other neighbors who are unable to do the work themselves. Led by Allen Lippoldt.
- Yard of the Month has been reinstated and is led by Lecye Doolen.
- This year we raised \$840.76 in membership dues, which is \$200 more than raised last year.
 42 neighbors paid dues, roughly one quarter of our neighborhood.